
Senate Committee on Committees

Phil Scott, Lieutenant Governor
John Campbell, Senate President Pro Tempore
Senator Richard Mazza

June 24, 2016

Richard Westman
Senator, Lamoille District
2439 Iron Gate Road
Cambridge, VT 05444

Dear Senator Westman:

We are pleased to inform you that the Senate Committee on Committees has appointed 
you to serve out the remainder of Senator Snelling’s term on the Joint Fiscal Committee.  

In addition to standing duties of this committee, it has also been charged with 
conducting a Vermont Tax Study as part of this legislative session’s economic development bill 
Act 157, Sec. Q.2. 

The Office of the Legislative Council will follow up with you with details about meeting 
schedules.

We appreciate your service on this committee. Please do not hesitate to contact us if we 
can be of any help. The best way to reach us is through the Senate Office at 802-828-3806, or 
the Lt. Governor’s office at 802-828-2226.

Sincerely,

                    

Lt. Gov. Phil Scott      Sen. John Campbell     Sen. Richard Mazza


